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ATTORNEY AT LAW

43430 MISSION BLVD. STE. 210
FREMONT, CA 94539

510.792.3750
HARALD@WESTLAW.COM

http://hwestlaw.com/

JUNE 2025

ARIA PRINTING & SHIPPING - Jyoti Gill
ATNIP COMPANY INTERIOR DESIGN 
- Jerry Atnip
BAY FRAMES - Mario Zuniga
BERGE-PAPPAS-SMITH CHAPEL OF 
THE ANGELS - Dan & Kevin Smith
COLLECTIVE DISCOVERY, INC. 
- Lisa Stambaugh
ELAINE ARNT 
- CRS, Realtor Coldwell Banker
FREMONT CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
- Cindy Bonior, President & CEO
HARALD WESTENDORF 
- Attorney at Law
LISA BLAYLOCK REAL ESTATE TEAM 
- Coldwell Banker
MISSION’S MANE ATTRACTION 
- Joe & Fernanda Cambra
REFLECTIONS HAIR DESIGNS
SCHUTZE & Associates, Inc.
- Jan Schutze
TAVARES REALTY AND APPRAISALS 
- Jim & Valerie Tavares
TRI CITY VOICE NEWSPAPER
- Publisher Dan Pulcrano

Please support our
Business MembersOngoing Exhibit:

55th Annual Textile Exhibition
Virtual Exhibit: Thursday, Jun 5 – Saturday, Aug 2
Exhibition Dates: Thursday, Jun 12 – Saturday, Aug 2

Opening Reception: Friday, Jun 20 (7 – 9 pm)

REFLECTIONS 
HAIR DESIGN

37138 Niles Blvd #C
Fremont, CA 94536

510-797-8777
reflectionshairdesignssalon@gmail.com 

http://fremont.gov/
mailto:HAROLD@WESTLAW.COM
http://hwestlaw.com/


OHAG Treasurer's
Report

President's Message
Dear Guild Members,

As we close out our fiscal year, we end on a high note! Following the success of our Member’s Juried
Show and Scholarship Exhibit, we’re thrilled to present our signature Annual Textile Exhibition. Join us
for the reception on June 20th—a celebration of fiber and form. Of the 34 talented artists featured,
we’re especially proud that 10 are Olive Hyde Art Guild members. Don’t miss this vibrant showcase of
creativity.

Having been a part of the Guild for over 20 years, I’ve seen it grow in remarkable ways. From our
deepened community engagement to new creative projects, transitioning fully into the digital age, the
Guild continues to evolve. Our incredible volunteers make it all possible. In this tech-driven region, it’s
more important than ever to champion the arts. Around the world, the shift from STEM (Science,
Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics) to STEAM—through the inclusion of the Arts—
underscores how creativity fuels imagination, encourages critical thinking, and brings much-needed
balance to our lives.

Help us spread the word about this wonderful hidden gem in Fremont by sharing it with your friends,
family, colleagues, and social circles. To keep our mission of promoting the arts alive and thriving, we
especially welcome new members from the younger generation.

On a personal note, this is a bittersweet moment. After two fulfilling years on the board, it’s time for
me to step aside. Serving has been an honor, a joy, a learning experience and an enriching journey. I’m
delighted to leave the Guild in the capable hands of Scott Capen and his team. I hope you will give
them your full support as they carry our mission forward. 

I wish you all a beautiful summer. See you at the gallery!

My best regards to all of you,
Manveen Kalyanpur

BANK BALANCE 5/1/25 - $56,473.96
INCOME  - $3,661.31
TRANSFER FROM PAYPAL - $0
EXPENSES  - ($2,532.75)
BANK BALANCE - 5/31/25 - $57,602.52
LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS  - ($15,629.45)
ADJ BANK BALANCE 5/31/25  - $41,973.07
CD + INTEREST  - $22,867.72
PAYPAL ACCOUNT - $0
TOTAL ASSETS 5/31/25- $64,840.79

Welcome New Member

MARCIA SILVA



board meeting highlights

OFFICERS
President – Manveen Kalyanpur

Vice-President – Scott Capen
Secretary – Rose Iliya

Treasurer – Harriet Commons 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Programs – Wendy Spellman & Lisanne Gollub

Publicity – Gail Blalock
Ways & Means – Judy Anglin, Nancy Ruskin &

Valerie Tavares
Hospitality Receptions – Lauren Shaver, 

Judy Cooper & Valerie Dews
Hospitality Wine Bar - Maureen & Peter Langenbach,

Jeanne & Bob Delp
Membership – Lorrice Wong

Business Membership – Priscilla La Rocca 

COMMITTEES
Newsletter - Seema Gupta
Website - Lisa Stambaugh
Historian - Jurek Zarzycki

Scholarship - Dina Rubiolo & Tanaz Sutaria
Garden - Emelie Rogers, Esther Banuelos & 

Nancy Ruskin

THE BOARD 2024-2025

Member's Juried Show had a total of 9
sales totaling $5275
Scholarship Reception went off really well.
Great turnout and very well organized by
Tanaz Sutaria with help from Dina Rubiolo.
It was great to have the student art work up
and ready before the reception. Everyone
enjoyed the art and talking to the students.
It was wonderful to have the ASL interpreter
for the student winner from the deaf
community. And his speech was truly
heartwarming.
10 OHAG members are in the Annual Textile
Exhibit
Ways and Means chairs are getting sub-
chairs ready for HSS 2025. It always helps
to co-chair. So please volunteer and help us
out for our signature event
Project Mini Art - 39 canvases given out in
24 hours of sending mail about it. Amazing
response from our artist community! OHAG
only provides the canvases. Artists donate
their precious time and supplies and their
unlimited creativity to create these little
gems. And at the HSS, the Mini Art is very
popular! 
We have had 45 renewals online so far. 
We received 10 ballots so far. Next year we
will send out reminders earlier and possibly
extend the date of acceptance.
Lisa gave a talk about Olive Hyde at the Tri-
Cities Women's Club in May and they gave
her a donation of 75$ for OHAG
Idea on how to use the $2500 Grant from
ACAC: hold a boxART! competition for local
students, and sponsor a vinyl-wrapped box
featuring the winning artwork.



ONGOING: ANNUAL TEXTILE EXHIBITION
Participating Artists: Hetal Anjaria*, Susan Arrow, Katherine Bacher, Mel Beach*,
Lynne Born*, Adriene Busch, Martha Castillo, Adriane Dedic*, Giny Dixon*, Mona
Duggan, Susan Else, Madlyn Jones, Lynn Koolish, Ally Kraus, Maureen
Langenbach*, Peter Langenbach*, Zwia Lipkin, Mary McLean, Rev. Barbara F.
Meyers, Denise Oyama Miller*, Dolores Miller, Mia Mora, Kim Muller, Alieh Rezaei,
Sharon Page Ritchie, Carole Rossi, Onna Schwindt, Claire Sherman, Ileana Soto*,
Lisa Stambaugh*, Leslie Streight, Christine Tsai, Abigail Vargas, Martha Wolfe

* Olive Hyde Art Guild members





Artist Contact Roberta Moody continues this important job which is so critical
to the success of our major fundraiser! She’s making good progress with new
and returning artists, but your help with referrals for prospective new artists is
still needed. For Guild members interested in having artwork in the show you
may contact Roberta Moody or go directly to the OHAG website for new and
returning artists: https://olivehydeartguild.org/holiday-for-the-arts-2/

Bravo to the returning HS Chairs and welcome to our new ones!
   
Ways & Means (WM): Nancy Ruskin, Judy Anglin

Committee Chairs:   
Artist Contact : Roberta Moody
Cashier: Manveen Kalyanpur, Harriet Commons
Data Entry: Nancy Ruskin
Decorations: Nancy Ruskin 
Facility Prep: Bob Tavares  
Featured Artist: WM  
Graphics & Printing: Lisa Stambaugh        
Hospitality: Priscilla La Rocca, Jan Schutze 
Installation: WM Chair; Painting Install: Seema Gupta & Kay Hille-Hatten         
Jewelry: Lauren Shaver, Tanaz Sutaria, Katherine Latson 
Project Mini-Art: Denise Oyama Miller, P. Kay Hille-Hatten 
Publicity – TCV: Pending
Publicity -  Facebook:Lisa Stambaugh                  
Receiving/Check-out: Holly Walter 
Scheduling : Jeanne Delp, Lisa Stambaugh, Judy Anglin              
Sponsors & Donations: Judy Anglin           
Ticket Chairs: Pending 

Early Preparations for 
the 41  Holiday Show & Sale 2025!!! st

https://olivehydeartguild.org/holiday-for-the-arts-2/


ATTENTION!  PROJECT MINI ART RETURNS!
Member artists, family and friends create art on 5”x 5”x 1.5” canvas that is
supplied by OHAG.
Proceeds from their sales at the Holiday for the Arts Show benefits the
OHAG Scholarship Program.
Huge thanks to enthusiastic artists, we have assigned all of the canvases.
BUT, please if you are interested in participating contact us at
pma@olivehydeartguild.org We have established a ‘Wait List’ and if a
canvas becomes available you will be notified.

Denise Oyama Miller and P. Kay Hille-Hatten

HS 2025 10-DAY WORKING CALENDAR & SHOW
Monday/Oct 13: Facility Prep, Decorations
Tuesday/Oct 14: Receiving – artists check in, deliver all art to Olive Hyde 
Wednesday/Oct 15: Installation of art, arrange displays in Gallery rooms and
Mission room
Friday/Oct 17: Gala Opening Night - Set up in courtyard; Gala Hospitality
Saturday/Oct 18: Show & Sale
Sunday/Oct 19: Show & Sale
Monday/Oct 20: Inventory of art
Tuesday/Oct 21: Check-out for artists
Wednesday/Oct 22: Facility & Decorations take down, store away

Let us know if you’d like to join in! Watch for July e-Blast with further details.
Thank You! ~Nancy Ruskin & Judy Anglin

THANKS TO THE BEST HOLIDAY SHOW SPONSORS!!!

Fremont Bank Foundation - The Anderson Family Foundation
Kalyanpur Family Giving Fund - Gupta Family Fund
NWR Foundation - LJA Family

mailto:pma@olivehydeartguild.org


Miss Olive Hyde: 
A Legacy of Art &

Community

At the request of the Tri-Cities Women’s Club, Lisa Stambaugh
researched and created a presentation about the life of Miss Olive
Hyde. Miss Olive was a Fremont resident and philanthropist with a
deep appreciation for the arts and education, and of course our
wonderful gallery and art center is named after her! The presentation
covers in detail her 30-year stay in Fremont, the various buildings and
residences she owned, her many community contributions, and her
deep influence in the Mission San Jose area and beyond. 

You can view the presentation (in PDF format) on our website, on the
“Meet Olive Hyde” page under “About”. Information sources included
the Washington Township Museum of Local History, several websites
and books, and an interview with new Guild member Kathleen
O’Connor, who was Miss Olive’s neighbor many years ago.

https://olivehydeartguild.org/about-olive-hyde/meet-olive-hyde/


Eight enthusiastic attendees gathered for a lively
mini-workshop on needle-felted applique, led by
longtime Bay Area artist and instructor Bethany
Mann. With over a decade of experience in fiber
arts and book/papercrafts, Bethany guided us
through the process of creating charming 4″ x 5″
felt mini-banners.
Using wool roving and reveling yarn, participants
brought their designs to life with rich textures and
playful color. Designs featured hearts, flowers,
mushrooms, bees, and more! Bethany also
introduced a few simple stitches for edging and
embellishment, and treated us to her stash of
vintage glass baubles and tassels for the finishing
touches.
It was a fun and fuzzy way to flex our creative
muscles!

May Workshop on Needle-felted Appliqué
with Bethany Mann



Hospitality Request for Receptions

As a member of Olive Hyde Art Guild there is a long-held tradition for
members to donate food or help during our much loved receptions
for Olive Hyde Art exhibits. There are about 6-10 receptions for the
year. 

IF YOUR LAST NAME BEGINS WITH C or D, we request you bring
hand size appetizers or desserts to serve about 15 people from each
member. We are notifying you in the newsletter by alphabetical order
in groups of 20-40 depending on the size of the event. Please
respond to hospitality@olivehydeartguild.org as to what you will
bring and if you're able to help in the kitchen. 

Please remember this is a volunteer organization and is dependent
on members' help. If you would like to assist in any other capacity
please contact president@olivehydeartguild.org. As always, your
involvement is greatly appreciated!

The next reception is Friday, June 20, for the Textile Exhibit from
7-9 pm. Please bring an appetizer or dessert or help in the kitchen.
If you are unable to attend, please send a small donation to OHAG,
PO Box 3073, Fremont, CA 94539.

If you are a sponsor or donor, please disregard.

Thank you for all your help and generosity.
Lauren Shaver & Judy Cooper, Hospitality Co-Chairs.

mailto:hospitality@olivehydeartguild.org
mailto:president@olivehydeartguild.org

